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Dear Friends,
Thank you for your prayers for, and financial partnership with, our ministry. We were privileged to participate in
various ministries the last few months and look forward to the upcoming ministry opportunities.

Church Anniversaries

It was a blessing to be part of our sending church’s 50" anniversary. My family
has been associated with the church for 43 of those years. At the event, the first
missionary family that the church sent out, Jesse and Glenna Parnell, were on
furlough from Uruguay and were the guests of honor. Mrs. Parnell is the one who
sat down with me in November of 1979 and led me to the Lord!
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The church we attend when we are home in Tennessee—Faith Baptist Church in
Jefferson City—celebrated the pastor’s 30 years at the church. Bro. Mark
Campbell came on staff as the youth pastor in 1992. He became the associate
pastor several years later. After the former pastor’s death in 2015, the church
called Pastor Campbell to be the senior pastor. Stephanie and I have been
honored to be associated with the church since 2001. We are blessed to call Pastor
and Mrs. Campbell our friends.
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Summer Schedule Parnell and Hartsfield families. Two couples
p
I am currently at the Bill Rice Ranch for the first of 3 weeks of deaf camp in from my home church who have impacted

eternity. Great influences in my life and ministry

Tennessee. I will go to their camp in Arizona called West Branch for a 4™ week. today

When camp is not taking place, there will still be plenty to do. Between weeks of
camp we will be moving my mother from Pensacola, Florida to Tennessee to be near us. We will also have our
annual training school with our missionaries.

DeafNation World Expo

The trip to DeafNation World Expo will be at the end of the summer. I have met some of the people who will be
joining our team as I've been in churches this spring. It is great getting to know some of the people who will be
joining us to pass out tracts, Gospel DVDs and engage in one-on-one witnessing during the Expo. Please pray for our
group as we prepare to be in Las Vegas from July 30 to August 6.

We are thankful to those who have donated to the trip so far. I still need $1300 for the cost to be fully covered.
Would you consider donating to the trip? A check can be sent to BIO with a note that it is for the Peach DeafNation
trip. Or you can donate through PayPal at the BIO website. Again, make sure you note what the donation is for.

Venezuela Trip

I was contacted last year about helping an exciting new ministry with the Deaf in Venezuela. While I have provided
information and some training through video classes, I have not had the privilege of going in person to see the work.
Pray with me that God will give clarity of direction as I plan to make a trip to the country in September.

Thanks for supporting us through prayer! — ]
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